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June 3, 2020 
 
Enbridge Gas Inc. 
50 Keil Drive North,  
Chatham, ON, Canada 
N7M 5M1 
 
Attention: Wayne Passmore 
 
RE: City of Hamilton (“City”) Letter of Support 

Enbridge Gas Inc. City of Hamilton Natural Gas Expansion Projects 
(“Projects”) for submission to the Ontario Energy Board; and, the Ministry of 
Energy Natural Gas Expansion Program  

 
Dear Wayne, 
 
The City’s interest in the five individual Projects relates to how it may impact the 
environmental and financial well-being of the municipality, as well as the health, safety and 
well-being of its inhabitants.  
 
In review of these Projects for the expansion of natural gas services by Enbridge Gas Inc., 
to the Airport Employment Growth District and Red Hill Business Parks; and, the rural 
settlement areas of Rockton; Westover; Sheffield; and Alberton, be submitted to the 
Ontario Energy Board for application under the Ministry of Energy Natural Gas Expansion 
Program.   
 
Accordingly, as per the Program Guidelines, the City supports the expansion of natural 
gas services to the Airport Employment Growth District and Red Hill Business 
Parks; and, to the rural settlement areas of Rockton; Westover; Sheffield; and, 
Alberton.  However, the City is not in a position to make any financial contributions 
to this Project, as per the rationale documented below: 
 

Rationale for No Financial Contribution:  
 
Financial Concerns: 
 
Staff was unable to document the financial implications of the individual Projects and 
requests for Financial Contribution, due to internal deadlines and availability of Council 
meetings.  
 

Alvin Chan, Manager, Legislative Approvals / Staging of Development 
Planning and Economic Development Department 

 Growth Management Division 
71 Main Street West, 6th Floor, Hamilton, ON  L8P 4Y5 

Phone: 905.546.2424 Ext. 2978  Fax: 905.540-5611 
Email: Alvin.chan@hamilton.ca 
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As such, the City was not provided sufficient time to complete a thorough financial analysis 
and evaluation of the potential implications of making a financial contribution to these 
projects.  
 
In particular, albeit the City did receive mapping from Enbridge Gas Inc, additional 
information, including but not limited to, the type, length, and diameter of the pipeline, and 
the rate applied for property assessment purposes would be required together in 
consultation with the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation (MPAC) in order to 
validate the estimated property tax figure. 
 

Natural Heritage Concerns; Source Water Protection Concerns; Cultural and Built Heritage 
Concerns; Municipal Infrastructure Concerns; and, Emergency Response.  
 
In discussion with Enbridge Gas Inc., the preferred options and optimal route have not yet 
been established and will be completed should the Ministry approve a Grant for any of the 
five individual projects. 
 
Accordingly, the City requests the opportunity under any project, to review and comment 
on any proposed options and / or routes; and potential conditions of approval, as part of 
any approval process, including, but not limited to, applications before the Ontario Energy 
Board. 
 
Lastly, in the absence of a preferred option or route, the City was not provided sufficient 
time to evaluate partnering and the timing of project construction, in order to leverage other 
municipal works occurring along the same corridor for any of these projects. 
  
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Alvin Chan, BES, MCIP, RPP 
Manager, Legislative Approvals/Staging of Development 
Growth Management Division 
Planning and Economic Development Department 
71 Main Street West, 6th Floor 
Hamilton, ON, L8P 4Y5 
905-546-2424 Ext 2978 
alvin.chan@hamilton.ca 
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C.C. Jason Thorne, General Manager, Planning and Economic Development Department 
 Tony Sergi, Senior Director, Growth Management Division 
 Norm Schleehahn, Director, Economic Development Division 
 Guy Paparella, Special Projects Manager, Growth Management Division 
 Sue Rimac, Business Development Consultant, Economic Development Division 
 Jennifer Patterson, Senior Business Development Consultant, Economic Development Division 
 Councilor Brenda Johnson (Ward 11) 
 Councilor Lloyd Ferguson (Ward 12)  
 Councilor Arlene VanderBeek (Ward 13) 


